On September 20, 2006, Dr. Benaim requested the following information regarding agenda item AC5 - Palm Beach County Sheriff’s Office Agreement: 

QUESTIONS:  Why is there no financial impact - if a grant, which grant?  Why is not school district police doing this program or at least taking part?

RESPONSES:  This is a cooperative agreement between the School District and the Sheriff's Department.  It is not linked to any grant.  This refers to the Sheriff's Truancy Interdiction Program.  The School Police collaborates with the Sheriff's Office.

The Sheriff's Office pays for this program with their funds and funds from the Department  of Juvenile Justice (DJJ)  Prevention Initiative.

The DJJ funds are approximately $57,000 for truancy case management services in the Glades area. The Sheriff's Office pays for three additional case managers.   When the Sheriff's Office identifies a school-age child who is not in school, it contacts School Police. School Police provides information to the Sheriff's Office about whether or not the student should be in school, has withdrawn, is suspended, etc.

If the student should be in school or is suspended, he or she is taken to the Truancy Interdiction Center. His or her parents are contacted and they are given a readmission form to take to the Assistant Principal at the school. Other services may be provided. Referrals to a truancy counselor/case manager are made when students are repeatedly found truant by the Sheriff's Office. Furthermore, school attendance staff also make referrals to the TIPs case managers. Through the Cooperative Agreement, the TIPs case managers may sit on School Based Teams(Safe Schools initiative).
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